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April 4, 2019 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Re: OT 19-041: Petition of Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, 
LLC For Approval of Modifications to the Wholesale Performance Plan 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

On February 28, 2019, Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC d/b/a 
Consolidated Communications - NNE ("Consolidated Communications") submitted a petition requesting 
the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission ("Commission") approve certain modifications to the 
Wholesale Performance Plan ("WPP") for effect June 1, 2019. That filing included a red lined copy of the 
WPP reflecting Consolidated Communications' proposed revisions as described in the petition. 

Consolidated Communications subsequently discovered that some edits were not reflected in the earlier 
filed redlined WPP. The "missing" edits or corrections are shown on pages 10, 11, 16, and 114-117 of 
the attached revised redlined WPP and are highlighted in yellow. All un-highlighted redlined changes 

should have appeared in the proposed WPP revisions filed on February 28, 2019. 

None of the highlighted corrections represent a new proposal. Corrections on pp 10-11 tie the 
references to the correct Table number (correcting a typo). A correction in footnote 13 on page 16 
is consistent with similar changes proposed in footnotes 9, 10, and 12. Corrections on pages 114-
117, Appendix 2, appear in the fifth column titled "Performance Credit Method" and apply to seven 
metrics (one UNE DS3 and six UNE Trunk metrics). These corrections are consistent with related 
changes previously set forth in the metric guidelines section for the same metrics. 

Consolidated Communications is submitting an electronic copy of this filing via email. Pursuant to Puc 
201.05, Consolidated Communications respectfully requests the Commission waive Puc 203.02(a)(l), 
which requires an original and six paper copies of all documents to be filed with Commission. In support 

of this request Consolidated Communications states that the red lined version of the WPP is voluminous 
and therefore requests leave to limit the number of paper copies to be filed to an original and one paper 
copy. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~f)/ll~ 
Robert D. Meehan I Director - Regulatory & Government Affairs 
770 Elm Street, Manchester, NH 03101 
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